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武蔵小杉駅と井田病院間の患者送迎バス試行運転について     277 

 
A new courtesy bus is now running on a trial basis between Musashi-kosugi 

Station and Ida Hospital.  This direct-service shuttle bus circulates between the main 
entrance of the hospital and the bus rotary in front of the station.  A one-way trip takes 

about 20 minutes, and there’s no charge to ride it. 
This trial service will last until November 30th, at which time its usefulness to hospital patients 

and visitors will be evaluated.   
The service runs Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m.   Details of the 

shuttle bus schedule are available on the City of Kawasaki’s website. 
For more information you can call the Hospital Administration Planning Office 

(the BYOIN KYOKU KEIEI KIKAKU TANTO in Japanese); their phone number is 
 0 4 4 – 2 1 0 – 2 1 7 0. 

 
 

 
川崎フロンターレ後援会 ２００７年会員募集について      278 

The Kawasaki Frontale Supporters’ Association is now welcoming new members for the 2007 season.  
Let’s get out there and support our hometown soccer team!  There are many benefits for new members, 
including free tickets to certain events. 

There are a few different types of membership to choose from.  Individual membership is 3000 yen per 
year, or a family of up to four people can get a family membership for 6000 yen a year.  
Elementary or junior high school students can sign up as junior members for just 500 
yen a year. 

For more information please call the Kawasaki Frontale Supporters’ Association 
(called the KAWASAKI FRONTALE KOENKAI in Japanese); their number is   
0 4 4 – 7 3 9 – 6 0 7 0 . 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

市民ミユージアムで開催されている「みんなのドラえもん展」について        279 
An exhibition about Doraemon, the well-known cartoon character, opened at the Kawasaki City Museum 

on Saturday the 20th of January.  Entitled “MINNA NO DORAEMON TEN”,  the show features original 
artwork from the series, Doraemon-related products, artworks inspired by Doraemon et cetera.  Come to 
the museum and get to know the different aspects of the Doraemon phenomenon. 
The exhibition runs until Sunday the 25th of February.  Admission is 800 yen for adults, 500 yen for high 

school and university students.  Junior high school students and younger, and 65 years old and over, can 
get in for free. 
In addition, the City Museum has on display its own collection of artworks, 

historical materials from Kawasaki, and so on.  Please come and see these as well. 
To get to the museum, take a bus from Musashi-kosugi Station and get off at the 

“SHIMIN MUSEUM MAE” bus stop. 
For more information please call the Kawasaki City Museum (that’s the 

KAWASAKI SHIMIN MUSEUM in Japanese) at 0 4 4 – 7 5 4 – 4 5 0 0. 

. 
 Gyouseishoshi Lawyer Organization is offering the consulting services for foreign 

residents as the followings. Please feel free to come and consult what you are worrying 
about now. 

Contents of Consultation: Visa problem, Extending period of Stay, Changing 
status of residence, Naturalization, Permanent visa, Long Term resident visa, 
Certificate of eligibility, International marriage/divorce, Extraordinary permit of 

residence by minister of Justice, Establishing a company/branch of foreign company, getting licenses for 
business, etc. 
A: Date & Time: 1st Saturday, from 2:00pm-4:00pm (Jan. 6/ Feb. 3/Mar. 3/ Apr. 7/ May 5/ Jun.2) 
   Place: Kanagawa Volunteer Support Center  
B: Date & Time: 3rd Sunday from 2:00pm-4:00pm(Jan.21/Feb. 18/Mar.18/ Apr. 22/,May 20/ Jun.17) 
   Place: Kawasaki International Center 
Please call 044-955-6657 (Urata Office) or 044-811-2436(Takeshita Office) for further information. 
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